
Chairman Wiggam, Vice Chairwoman John, Ranking Member Representative Kelly, 

and Members of the State and Local Government Committee, 

Thank you for allowing me to testify today. My name is Nicole Rothstein and I am 

a mother of three school-aged children in Solon, Ohio. I strongly oppose HB 322. 

I oppose this bill because it denies students, families, and educators of a quality-

education. Instead, this bill promotes an incomplete, inadequate, reductive 

education – neglecting intellectual curiosity and closing minds rather than 

expanding them. 

Sadly, HB 322 creates distrust among students, families, teachers, and local 

communities.  

I ask you to strongly consider my testimony opposing or supporting HB 322 and 

vote NO.  

Thank you, again, for the opportunity to testify. I would be happy to answer any 

additional questions or provide input as needed.  

Respectfully submitted, 

Nicole Rothstein, njross0503@gmail.com 

 


